

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 42 Circulation: 173 Date: Friday 3rd May

Dear Parents/Carers,

In assembly this week we have spoken about friendship and being friendly to one another. It is lovely to see many of the children, who may not be in the same class as each other or know each other very well, interacting working and playing co-operatively in so many ways in our school. There are so many examples of the children continuing to make the adults in school very proud. Our value for this term is 'Leadership' and the children will meet 'Laura Leadership' in their lessons and be able to apply the organisation, resilience, initiative and communication skills we have developed so far this year.

Enjoy the long weekend. We look forward to seeing the children at 8.45am on Tuesday 7th May.

Graham Almond - Headteacher

Year 6 SATs

This Year the pupils in Year 6 will take their Standard Attainment Tests (SATs) on the dates below.

Monday 13th May	Grammar Test followed by: Spelling Test
Tuesday 14th May	Reading Test
Wednesday 15th May	Maths Paper 1 (Arithmetic) followed by Maths Paper 2 (Reasoning)
Thursday 16th May	Maths Paper 3 (Reasoning)

We do not want the pupils to become stressed or disenchanted with school during the build-up. As such we have explained that we do not mind how each pupil does so long as they try their hardest. The SATs are important as they are used to gauge future progress, especially in Year 11 (GCSE year). Doing well now is a firm foundation for the future.

Diary Dates

Tuesday 7th May

Class Photos

Tuesday 7th May

Mrs Widdowson's Cookery Club after school (moved from 6th)

Wednesday 8th May

Key Stage 1 Cricket Festival - letters to go out

Friday 10th May

Y5 Taster Day at Skegness Grammar School

Monday 13th May - Thursday 16th May

Key Stage 2 SATs

Tuesday 14th May

Tri Golf Tournament - Skegness Grammar School

Letter to go out

Thursday 23rd May

Key Stage 1 Cricket afternoon - in school

Friday 24th May

End of Term 5

Online Safety

Lots of our children enjoy accessing YouTube—this a popular website that seems to have been around forever! It is important that children's use of YouTube is monitored so they do not view any inappropriate content.

YouTube has created its own kid-friendly app, YouTube Kids which is a great way to ensure certain content never reaches your children. However, it should be noted that it relies on algorithms and it is not personally created by YouTube employees, so things can slip through.



Chapel Champions - 3rd May

	Achievement Award	Value Award: Leadership
Reception	Rio U: a positive attitude towards all of his learning.	Ruby: taking control of her own learning. Planting, labelling and watering an avocado stone.
Year 1	Eden: for her 'Land Art' in the style of artist and sculptor Andy Goldsworthy.	Rhianna: sharing her learning with her group and her Maths partner.
Year 2	Zac: working hard on time, practising and persisting, being able to say the time to the nearest 5	Allissia W: always leading by example working hard, trying her best and giving everything a go.
Year 3	Jake: a huge improvement in his handwriting and overall presentation during English lessons.	Gracie: helping a new friend settling in to our class and leading her in new activities.
Year 4	Kian: fantastic Maths presentation.	Ellen: for being a fantastic role model and leading the way.
Year 5	Lexi: taking pride in her writing to produce some fantastic poetry work.	Rhylee: being a great support when working with his peers.
Year 6	Lisha: always taking care with her work and doing her best.	Kaiden H: amazing explanations during morning Maths all week.

Attendance

Our overall attendance is improving all of the time thank you for your support with this.

Reception

Year 1:

Year 2:

Year 3:

Year 4:

Year 5:

Year 6:

Well done Year X!

School Uniform

We are proud of our school uniform and the sense of unity and belonging that it brings. Therefore, we request that all children wear full school uniform, as detailed below.

Summer

Boys: Grey/black tailored shorts (same material as school trousers) or trousers with white polo shirt.

Girls: Grey/black skirt, pinafore or trousers with white polo shirt. Alternatively, maroon/red & white checked summer dress.

Footwear

Black school shoes and plain socks/tights must be worn all year. We request that sandals and canvas shoes are not worn, to prevent unnecessary playground accidents.

Year 6 Parents: Home School Transport

If your child is starting primary school or transferring to secondary school in September 2019 they may be eligible for school transport. If you think your child is eligible please apply for transport as soon as possible. Applications can be made online at the website below or a paper application form can be requested from the Customer Service Centre on 01522 782020.



For more information about the home to school transport policy and online applications please go to www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/schooltransport.

Queries can be emailed to schooltransportapplications@lincolnshire.gov.uk.

GOOD ATTENDANCE FOR SUCCESS

in School Counts

Every Minute